
 
 

 
October 16, 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
I am writing to provide you with an update regarding the closure of Delran High School and its 
status on a 100% remote learning schedule. 
 
To date we have continued to receive positive COVID-19 test results and have students in the 
COVID-19 testing protocols.  Due to these factors and, coupled with the responsibility to resume 
in person instruction at the most appropriate time, I have concluded through consultation with 
the Burlington County Department of Health that the resumption of in person instruction will be 
moved from October 20, 2020 to October 26, 2020. 
 
It seems appropriate to outline the following practices that allow for the spread of COVID-19 to 
be mitigated: 

● Stay home when you are sick.  Avoid/Limit interactions with people that are sick.  Wear a 
face mask when leaving your home.  Practice social distancing by staying 6 feet apart. 

● Avoid gatherings that extend outside of your family circle​. By limiting close contact 
with individuals outside your home you will lower the risk of transmitting COVID-19. 
Individuals with COVID-19 may not have symptoms therefore they may not realize they 
are spreading the virus. 

● If a household member has been exposed to COVID-19 or is symptomatic and requires 
COVID-19 testing, the entire household should either be COVID tested themselves or 
remain home awaiting COVID-19 test results and direction from your healthcare provider 
and the Department of Health. 

Below, by way of reminder, is the academic schedule that will be utilized through the end of next 
week: 

 

 

 

 



DHS Single Session Schedule 
 

Single Session Day Schedule MTRF 
1/HR 7:30 8:00 30 

2 8:04 8:30 26 
3 8:34 9:00 26 
4 9:04 9:30 26 
5 9:34 10:00 26 
6 10:04 10:30 26 
7 10:34 11:00 26 
8 11:04 11:30 26 
9 11:34 12:00 26 

 
Office Hours 

 
Monday/Thursday  Tuesday/Friday 

1 12:45 - 1:03  6 12:45 - 1:03 

2 1:05 - 1:23  7 1:05 - 1:23 

3 1:25 - 1:43  8 1:25 - 1:43 

4 1:45 - 2:03  9 1:45 - 2:03 

5 2:05 - 2:25  OPEN 2:05 - 2:25 
 

Wednesdays remain as is 
 

Although, again, a 100% remote schedule for Delran High School represents the least desirable 
situation, we will remain in this schedule in the interests of public health until October 26, 2020. 
In the meantime, I’ll ask that every student remain extremely vigilant in all areas of virus 
mitigation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian Brotschul, Ed. D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

 

 


